Foundation News:  Winter 2005 by Forrest Barber   12-16-05

     I have not been on the web site discussion group since back in October, I will correct that tomorrow. I unsuccessfully ran for Township Trustee. I lost by 53 votes to two incumbents.   Just filed final paper work today and can get back at it again with Aviation & Taylorcraft stuff.   Yes we have snow and ice and winter again.  A wise old fellow told me that Ohio is kind of like Michigan with four seasons;  BeforeWinter,Winter,After Winter, and Construction.            Check out www.ecopa.cc our new web site. 
    Tomorrow I am going to look at some Old Taylorcraft stuff brought into the Miller Airport next to us, hope it is good stuff. About Sun-n-Fun, I had decided to call it quits with all EAA Vintage stuff after Osh last year. Now I think we should at least reserve a slot at Sun-n-Fun and even if I do not make it down this year, we will have a forum time.   Who knows maybe the factory will jump in this year.   At OSH 2006, let me know if you want the Taylorcraft Row again.  I really do not know if it was good or bad.

      Now let me poke in some stuff from the Small Aircraft Directorate and their latest. As many of you know, I have been representing the Foundation & Owner’s Club at the meetings about maintaining older ships and other topics being addressed by the FAA.  ONE BIG problem is obtaining Approved Data from the older Type Certificates that have not been active in years.  It is a property rights issue and the FAA really does not have a clue or an answer to the problem.   I quote a bit of a letter that will go up on the Taylorcraft Discussion Forum ASAP.  “On a brighter note, we are working on a new Advisory Circular (AC) which will cover part and material substitutions for operators of older and antique airplanes. We hope to release the AC for public comment within the next few months and we certainly want EAA's and members' input. The initial release will cover how to obtain approval for substitution of parts and materials and provide some specifics. We also want to provide a way to expand the coverage over time. We believe that this AC will go a long way in helping your members maintain their treasures in an airworthy condition.”      Sooooo  those of you with computers go to www.taylorcraft.org  click on the discussion forum and look for Small Aircraft Directorate news under the Foundation News Area. I will have the BC12D on the SC-1’s on the weekend.  Yes, Scott Taylor & I are going to have A-40 gasket sets ready in the Spring. More about that on the discussion area too!          Merry Christmas, to all and to all a good night!  The family and I personally celebrate the birth of Jesus Christ.    Many friends celebrate Hanukkah or Kwanzaa, God Bless them to and Happy Holidays to all!!!       Pray for world peace!

Taylorcraft Foundation dues are $10.00 by Dec. 31st.        

     Thank you all!     Bye,        Forrest, Patty, Laura& Kelli-Belle
